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Your ref: 19/02560/FUL 
Our ref: NA-EDB-049 
 
17 November 2020 
 
Dear Madam 
 
TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (SCOTLAND) ACT 1997  
THE TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (NOTIFICATION OF APPLICATIONS) 
(SCOTLAND) DIRECTION 2009 
PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT OF FORMER CAR PARK TO ERECT 35 FLATS WITH 
ASSOCIATED PARKING, ACCESS AND SERVICES AT 500 GORGIE ROAD, 
EDINBURGH 
 
I refer to our letters of 16 June and 9 July 2020 in relation to the above notified 
application.  
 
Scottish Ministers have decided not to call in the application for their own 
determination. Ministers hereby withdraw the direction made (in our letter of 9 July) 
under the terms of Regulation 32 of the Town and Country Planning (Development 
Management Procedure) (Scotland) Regulations 2013.  Accordingly, your Council are 
hereby authorised to deal with the application in a manner you think fit. 
 
A copy of Planning and Architecture Division’s assessment report into this 
application will shortly be available on our website at 
www.gov.scot/publications/planning-decisions-index/ 
 
Yours faithfully 
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